Tel: 101 www.leics.police.uk

Police Report – June 2016

The national website which provides you with crime statistics for your area can be found at - http://www.police.uk/leicestershire/L55/ In June we received 334 calls from members of the public relating to incidents across the three parishes.

Crime Alert

With the warm weather its easy to forget to secure your property whilst going out during the day. Whilst coming home to a warm house in hot weather is undesirable it is preferable to finding that someone has entered your house whilst you've been out by going in through an open window. Ensure you are not a victim of an opportunist!

As always, if you see anything that you find suspicious then please call us on 101. If you see an offence taking place use 999. If you would like a visit from your beat team then please get in contact. Details can be found at https://leics.police.uk/local-policing

Anti-Social Behaviour

We have received a few reports of ball games being played at inappropriate times of the day and locations. Please remember to be respectful of others when enjoying recreational activities such as ball games and ensuring that any children you are responsible for are also being considerate. If a ball is going into someone's garden repeatedly then consider moving location. Likewise, the time of day and the type of residential area may be a factor to causing someone to feel harassed alarmed or distressed by your actions. Consider that not all people have the same tolerances and do your best to be as community minded as possible in these situations.

Kirby Muxloe recreation ground has seen some people riding mini moto's on it. Riding mini moto's anywhere other than private land with the permission of the land owner is prohibited and can result in a vehicle being seized. If this is an issue in your area then please report it when you see it calling 101.

On a similar note a un-roadworthy motorbike was recovered at Glenfield COOP after it had been seen riding along Stamford Street. The rider attempted to make good his escape but was detained by the beat team and dealt with for driving offences. It is believed this vehicle had been causing an issue around the Golf Course, Ryder Road and Tournament Road area. It was seized by police.

Young people in Glenfield have continued to cause minor issues around Ellis Park and Station Park. Reports have also been received from County Hall in relation to this. The beat team continue to work to combat the



Tel: 101 www.leics.police.uk

issue and seek assistance from members of the public who witness people acting in what they believe is an anti-social manner to call the police to report the issue. The more information we have the easier it is for us to target the correct individuals and reduce the issue.

Community Engagement

PC Ian Wardle has joined the beat team replacing Stacey Howe. Ian has already been out visiting local businesses and community leaders. He is looking forward to working with the community to help resolve issues as best we can.

Speed Enforcement Patrols were conducted again this month. We know how much the three villages have problems with speeding vehicles and as such the beat team will continue to set time aside to tackle this problem as well as other issues that require our attention. Whilst we are never going to catch every speeding motorist we will do all we can to work with communities to remind the average motorist of the speed at which they should be travelling at.

News and Appeals

Follow this link to our website to see the latest news and appeals for your help.

https://leics.police.uk/news-appeals